Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

281 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 10th November 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

The day before yesterday I received the following telegram: “Goszl, Prague: Don’t let Elliot send monek douda”, completely disguised, I think the first word should say ‘money’ and the second ‘Handa’. Therefore I wrote immediately to Young Elliot telling him not to give money to Handa, should he ask for it from San Francisco. 

A few days ago I cabled you asking you to send the orchids to J. Antoine, should you not have done it already, for I get a very bad reputation because of the cold weather…

Baron Hruby is always asking why you have not sent him anything. But now the weather is getting too unpredictable, it can change any day, so I hope you have sent the plants to Antoine.

I received a letter from Klaboch, saying he is going to send 280 Cattleya maxima, telling me that you did not ask for more, only between 200 and 300. I have not seen anything in Gardeners’ Chronicle indicating that these plants have arrived.

The picture of Odontoglossum odoratum will be finished soon.

Handa is said to have drawn £40 on Lunau for his jouney to California. I am to debit his account for this amount in favour of Eduard.

I have written to Eduard about what you told me, that he should return to London during the winter with a good collection. If you want him to do something else, please write to him. It would be good if he went to a different country.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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